Malvern Prep’s New Swimming Head Coach Announcement
June 4, 2021

Malvern Prep is excited to announce that Bethany DeWitt has accepted the position of Head
Coach of our Swimming & Diving Program. Coach DeWitt becomes the third swimming coach
in the program’s history, continuing the legacy of Coach Paul Hornsleth and recently retired head
coach, Jay Schiller.

Coach DeWitt has worked on Coach Schiller’s staff for the past three seasons and has been an
assistant coach for Roslyn Swim Club from 2016 to present. She also served as an assistant

coach at West Chester East High School from 2016 to 2018. Coach DeWitt works at Malvern
Prep in a full time capacity as one of our school counselors.

As a competitive swimmer, Coach DeWitt had an exceptional career at Rustin High School,
where she was named captain her junior and senior years. She continued her career at the
University of Pittsburgh, where her leadership skills continued to shine as she was also named
captain for her senior swim season 2015 - 2016. She is the former School Record Holder in 800
Freestyle Relay. Other accolades at Pitt include her being a member of Pitt’s conference
championship teams all four years. She also earned the Most Improved Award in 2014 and the
Panther Triad Award (Commitment, Teamwork, and Dedication) in 2015 and 2016.

Please join us in welcoming Coach Bethany DeWitt!



